January 16, 2007

To:          Joseph Fengler (Fengler6a02@yahoo.com)
From:     Bill Crews (bill.crews@dc.gov)
               Zoning Administrator

Subject:  631 10th Street, NE (Illegal Rooming House)
Dear Mr. Fengler:

I apologize for the delay in responding to your complaint.

To date, our records do not reflect having received an application for a certificate of occupancy as I previously believed the property owner was pursuing. 
In light of the above, a referral will be made to the Office of General Counsel requesting a Notice to Discontinue Illegal Use of the Premises be issued immediately. 
Finally, in response to your question, a rooming house does not require a special exception in an R-4 Zoning District, but is subject to the requirements set forth in Section 330.6.
I hope this answers your questions.
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